
 

 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 23 
 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED TOUCAN CROSSING 
 
A641, BRADFORD ROAD, BRADLEY BAR 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the Borough of Kirklees propose to 
introduce a Toucan pedestrian crossing on A641, Bradford Road, Bradley Bar to be 
located on the north-west bound carriage way 43 metres north-west of the south-
eastern property boundary of 583 Bradford Road (measured to its centre line) for a 
distance of 23 metres in a south-easterly direction and for a distance of 12 metres 
north-westwards (measured from its centreline) and on the south-east bound 
carriageway 55 metres north-west of the projected south-eastern property boundary 
of 583 Bradford Road (measured to its centre line) for a distance of 12 metres in a 
south-easterly direction and for a distance of 23 metres north-westwards (measured 
from its centreline)   
 
REASON: Redrow Homes are undertaking a residential development on the land at 
Bradley Villa Farm, Huddersfield. Planning permission was granted for these 
proposals (Planning Ref:- 2021/62/92086/W). 
Before the occupation of the site, it is proposed to construct a new signalised Toucan 
crossing and associated shared use footway / cycleway improvements on the existing 
footways and verges to improve pedestrian and cycle access for all road users using 
these facilities and routes. 
 
A copy of the plan showing the precise location of the proposed installations may be 
inspected and obtained: 
 

• Online: http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

• By emailing highways.TRO@kirklees.gov.uk 

• Kirklees Council Customer Service Centre, Civic Centre 3, Huddersfield HD1 

2YZ (during normal opening hours) 

Any person wishing to comment or make representations upon the proposed 
installation should write to: 
 

• by email: crossing.notices@kirklees.gov.uk; or 
 

• by post to Harry Garland, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, 
Huddersfield HD1 9EL 

 
Comments or representations must be sent no later than 13 March 2024, and 
please ensure you quote reference DEV/HG/D124-183  

 
Dated this 14 February 2024 
 
Julie Muscroft – Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
Kirklees Council, Legal Services  
PO Box 1720  
Huddersfield  
HD1 9EL 
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